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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. On November 22, 2011, Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service) filed Advice Letter No. 1597-Electric (Advice Letter).  Proposed tariff sheets were included with the Advice Letter.  The effective date of the proposed tariff sheets was December 23, 2011.  Public Service requested an increase of $141.9 million to its revenue requirement.  

2. By Decision No. C12-0494, issued May 9, 2012, the Commission approved the Settlement Agreement without modification.  A full summary of the Settlement Agreement, Commission findings on the Settlement Agreement, and the disposition of the case of a party opposing the Settlement Agreement are contained in that order.  A detailed procedural history of the docket is also contained in that order.  The Settlement Agreement provided for an increase of $114 million to Public Service’s electric revenue requirement through rate increases three times over a 32-month period.

3. On October 19, 2012, Staff of the Commission (Staff) filed Staff’s Motion for Clarification of Decision No. C12-0494 Approving Settlement and Shortened Response Time (Motion).

4. One provision of the Settlement Agreement required Public Service to work with Staff to engage an independent consultant, specializing in retirement benefits, to prepare a study that evaluates the reasonableness of pension benefits provided by Public Service’s parent company, Xcel Energy Services, Inc., six months prior to the next Phase I rate case.

5. Staff states that it has had informal discussions with Public Service regarding a planned Phase I gas rate case that will be filed in November 2012.  Staff states that Public Service is not intending to include a pension study as it believes that the provision in the settlement only impacts the next Phase I electric case.  Staff believes that the pension study provision refers to any Phase I rate case, as pension expense is an issue regardless of whether it is a gas or electric rate case.
6. Staff has requested shortened response time to its Motion to seven days.  Staff argues that if it prevails on the substance of the Motion it would work with Public Service to select a consultant and engage it to do a pension study within the framework of the upcoming Public Service gas rate case.

7. The Commission finds good cause in this instance to shorten response time to seven days.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Responses to Staff’s Motion for Clarification of Decision No. C12-0494 Approving Settlement and Shortened Response Time are due on October 28, 2012.

2. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.  

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
October 24, 2012.
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